Rockaway Beach Fire Rescue
276 Hwy 101 S

PO Box 5

Rockaway Beach OR 97136
503-374-1752

December 19, 2024

To whom it may concern:

This is a letter for the building project on anchor street adjacent to the Fire Station. The Fire
Departments greatest concern is access to the Fire Station and response from the station for
emergency calls for service. These times call for immediate action without delay. T have visited Mr.
Wong about this issue and have shared with him my concerns. I feel confident that an acceptable
solution can be developed to move the project forward and maintain access. This project also has a
potential benefit to provide affordable housing to volunteer emergency responders, which would be
a huge benefit. The Fire Department has no opposition to the project moving forward if there is a
plan for parking that does not impede emergency response. Let me know if you have any questions.

Regards,

Todd Hesse

Fire Chief

Rockaway Beach Fire Rescue

Station (503)374-1752
email:thesse@corb.us




